Moments of Revelation
The bones of this article were written for my now defunct blog
over ten years ago (January 2008.) A version of it was
published by an online magazine called The Brink some time
back as well. I keep coming back to it though. When I wrote
it, I was only 30 years old. I had been married for less than
ten years. I had two boys. I was less than two years into my
job as a Disability Claims Examiner for the State of
Tennessee.
Things have changed in the intervening ten years. I am 18
years into marriage with an amazing woman. I have three boys
now – ages fifteen, fourteen, and nine. I’m a man. I’m 40! I
have been at my Disability job for over 12 years. And I keep
coming back to those things I wrote a decade ago. It is a
simple story and one that has repeated itself in my life more
times than I can recall.
I was driving home from work one afternoon. The traffic was
bad – as usual – though in retrospect, it was nothing compared
to our current traffic problems in Nashville. The heater in my
car was nearly dead, and needless to say, it was cold. Not
surprisingly, I had a headache as well. I wouldn’t describe my
mood as good. It wasn’t a horrible day – I wasn’t angry or
bitter or anything like that. In as simple terms as I can put
it, I just wasn’t “feeling” that Tuesday afternoon. Does that
make sense? There are days where it is better for everyone to
just turn the page and get to the next one. That was my
reality that cold, January afternoon. I was ready to move on
to Wednesday.
That all changed, though, while I was driving home. When I
first wrote this article (or blog post), I had a catchy name
for what happened to me. At least, I thought it was catchy,
but as it didn’t actually catch on, it was probably not nearly
as catchy as I hoped. I had a “Moment of Revelation.” I was 30

and full of vim and vigor so you have to grant me some grace
in thinking that “Moment of Revelation” was going to
revolutionize the world.
What exactly was my “Moment of Revelation?” God didn’t audibly
speak to me. I didn’t get a vision from heaven. What did
happen was that I caught a glimpse of something beyond me and
my immediate circumstances. Scripture tells us that God has
made everything beautiful in its time. He has also set
eternity in the hearts of men; I am sure there are many
different ways that verse can be interpreted or explained, but
I am not going to exegete the passage. I know what that verse
says to me; God has made everything beautiful in its time and
he created humanity with an innate ability to appreciate truth
and beauty. He did this so that we could and would recognize
the Originator of that Truth and Beauty.
That gets me back to my “Moment of Revelation.” I wasn’t
thinking about anything in particular while I was driving, so
I wasn’t exactly searching for anything beautiful, but beauty
found me anyway. I had the radio on one of those “We play
whatever we want” stations. (Jack FM if you want me to be
specific.) The volume was low because the song that had been
playing was terrible. Due to the low volume, I missed the
first couple of notes of the next song, U2’s glorious With or
Without You. Once I realized what song was on, I turned up the
volume to a comfortably deafening level. (“Comfortably
deafening” might seem contradictory, but if you are a big
music fan, I think you know exactly what I mean.) I don’t have
the ability to describe the rush of emotions that hit me. I
forgot I was cold. I forgot my headache. I forgot the crappy
day I had at work. I forgot about the bumper-to-bumper
traffic. I simply allowed the song to “minister” to me. I know
that sounds preposterous and touchy-feely, but it happened.
My entire outlook for the day changed. That one song at that
specific time was exactly what I needed. Before anyone chimes
in about the song itself, I’ll make a few things clear: I

didn’t/don’t base my theology on this song, even though it
probably captures the typical Christian experience better than
just about any song on Christian radio any given year. I don’t
have to agree with everything an artist is expressing. I just
need to be ready to catch a quick glimpse of the eternity that
the artist may or may not have even intended.
I experienced this the first time I saw Bilbo Baggins and
Gandalf the Grey hug on the big screen in The Fellowship of
the Ring. I was hit over the head with it when Stephen
Lawhead, in his magnificent Pendragon Cycle, wrote about
Merlin holding a wounded Arthur in his arms as their small
boat sails to Avalon. Every time I hear The River Will Flow by
Whiteheart, my soul smiles. I think God smiles too. These
“Moments of Revelation” are everywhere; we just have to be
ready to receive them. Mind you, they are not just in the
arts. It could be a sunset. Laughing with a friend. Spending
time with your family. I could go on for pages about the ways
my kids help me experience it. My point is that we need to
cultivate an appreciation for these moments that God gives us.
There is a fundamental reason we have this ability; it points
our eyes to our Creator. If we truly appreciate the beauty and
truth we find in our lives, it will only nurture our love and
devotion to the Source of that beauty and truth.
I look for these moments often though probably not as often as
I should. I have even written about a few of these moments
already for REO. (Here, here, here, and here.) If your day, or
week, is not really doing it for you, keep your eyes open.
Maybe God has a moment prepared for you. Don’t miss it because
you are too busy stuck in your present circumstances.
Can you relate? Do you have these moments? We would love for
you to tell us about them in the comment section below.

